Statement released by the Maryland Department of the Environment on January 13, 2012:

After the sewage spill in Frederick, MDE's Water Supply Program made contact with the nearest downstream drinking water facilities, following protocol. In this case we made contact with WSSC and Rockville, the two nearest drinking water facilities, and made them aware of the situation and advised them to use caution and look for anything unusual in the raw water and contact us if they see anything unusual. There were no problems in the water systems' quality that we are aware of. 


We did not provide notice to ICPRB about the spill, but when this issue was raised with us we promptly told them that we were taking steps to address the communications issue. We have strengthened our emergency response procedures by reminding our staff that under our response plan they should directly contact ICPRB as soon as possible after any spill in the Potomac area and by improving our internal communications. 


It is important to note that we are not aware of any problems with drinking water as a result of the Frederick spill, and we have used the experience to address the issue of communications with ICPRB and to improve our emergency response notifications.

Editor's note: In a subsequent statement, Jay Apperson, spokesman for the Maryland Department of the Environment, clarified that Rockville and WSSC are the two nearest Maryland drinking water facilities downstream from Frederick.
